From: Chief Instructional Officers <CIO-ALL@LISTSERV.CCCCO.EDU> on behalf of Tram Vo-

Kumamoto < tvokumamoto @SADDLEBACK.EDU>

Sent: Thursday, August 3, 2023 9:35:18 AM

To: CIO-ALL@LISTSERV.CCCCO.EDU < CIO-ALL@LISTSERV.CCCCO.EDU>

Subject: FW: REPLY REQUESTED: Vision Aligned Reporting

EXTERNAL SENDER - Exercise caution with requests, links, and attachments.

[External Email: Do not click any links or open attachments if you do not trust the sender and know the content is safe]

Hello all -

Just wanted to share this information that went out to the CEO's.

Tram

Ms. Tram Vo-Kumamoto VP for Instruction, Saddleback College Past-President, CCCCIO Association (949) 582-4795

From: "Lowe, Aisha" <alowe@cccco.edu> **Date:** Tuesday, August 1, 2023 at 5:24 PM **To:** ceo-all <ceo-all@listserv.cccco.edu>

Cc: Stacy Fisher <sfisher@foundationccc.org>, "Browne, Gina" <gbrowne@CCCCO.edu>,

"Hetts, John" < jhetts@CCCCO.edu>

Subject: REPLY REQUESTED: Vision Aligned Reporting

Dear Colleagues,

Equitable, student-centered design and decision-making is only possible when we have the information and data we need to understand our impact, make adjustments and

continually improve to achieve the Vision 2030 goals of Equity in Success, Equity in Access and Equity in Support. Over the last three years, the Chancellor's Office has been designing, piloting and refining a Vision Aligned Reporting (VAR) process for colleges that focuses on collecting only information that offers direct visibility into how colleges' efforts impact student outcomes.

For the past 3 years, a cohort of colleges has been actively testing this new reporting approach and providing feedback to help optimize the data collection. Based on what was learned during the pilot process, we are rolling out the first statewide iteration of the new process in fall 2024, which will include reporting for approximately 11 college programs. Attached to this email, you will find some information on the new process, the implementation timeline, and a list of resources that will be made available to you and your college throughout the 2023-2024 year.

We are asking college presidents/superintendents to identify an implementation lead for their institution and <u>submit their contact information via this form</u> by August 15,

2023. During fall 2023, these leads will participate in monthly onboarding and training sessions that will help them understand the new process and their role in supporting their college leadership and programs through implementation and beyond. While the implementation lead may hold any position in the college administrative structure, they should have the following *authority and skills* to oversee a collaborative and open process. For example, they should have the capacity to:

- Design, organize, and convene an appropriate workgroup
- Develop and oversee an implementation process appropriate to the college's context and culture
- Understand the structure and culture of the college as it relates to programmatic reports and budgets
- Work across silos to ensure all programs included in the first year of implementation have a voice in the process
- Integrate additional individuals, groups, programs, and committees for discussion and action, as needed
- Facilitate productive conversations about integrated college priorities and goals
- Elevate critical updates, decisions, and questions to appropriate groups and/or institutional leaders

Implementation leads should be provided with the time needed to undertake this effort. All implementation leads will be supported by the VAR project team at the Chancellor's Office during the year preceding full implementation (2023-2024) and the first two years of implementation (through June 2026). This will include the training noted above as well as access to a Vision Resource Center (VRC) community specifically for implementation leads and the ability to connect with the Chancellor's Office project team directly for just-in-time support.

If you have any questions or require additional information, please contact either Stacy Fisher at sfisher@foundationccc.org or Assistant Vice Chancellor Gina Browne at

gbrowne@cccco.edu.

Sincerely,

Aisha N. Lowe, Ph.D. (she/her & why it matters)

Executive Vice Chancellor
Office of Equitable Student Learning, Experience and Impact (ESLEI)
alowe@cccco.edu
California Community Colleges Chancellor's Office
1102 Q Street, Sacramento, California 95811
www.cccco.edu